

March 10, 2020

921 Pennsylvania Avenue SE Washington, DC 20003-2141 6B@anc.dc.gov

OFFICERS

Chairperson

Brian Ready

Vice-Chair

Chander Jayaraman

Secretary Jerry Sroufe

Treasurer Corey Holman

Parliamentarian
Kelly Waud

COMMISSIONERS

SMD 01 Jennifer Samolyk

SMD 02 Jerry Sroufe

SMD 03 Brian Ready

SMD 04 Kirsten Oldenburg

SMD 05 Steve Holtzman

SMD 06 Corey Homan

SMD 07 Kelly Waud

SMD 08 Chander Jayaraman

SMD 09 Kasie Clark

SMD 10 Denise Krepp

Jeffery Marootian, Director District Department of Transportation 55 M Street, SE, Suite 400 Washington, DC 20003

VIA Email: jeff.marootian@dc.gov

Re: DDOT Study Conducted on the Intersection of $16^{\rm th}$ and Independence Ave SE

Dear Director Marootian,

At a regularly scheduled properly noticed meeting on March 10, 2020, with a quorum present Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6B voted 7-0-3 to write to you the regarding the 2019 DDOT study conducted on the intersection of 16th and Independence Ave SE.

On February 5, 2020, DDOT representatives gave a presentation to the ANC6B Transportation Committee on a study conducted on the intersection of 16th and Independence Ave SE. DDOT officials did not share a paper copy of the study with meeting attendees.

During the meeting, several Hill East neighbors questioned the data shared by the DDOT representatives. Commissioner Krepp asked for a paper copy of the study at the meeting and via email the following day.

DDOT officials refused to provide Commissioner Krepp with a copy of the study and directed her to FOIA the document. Commissioner Krepp submitted a FOIA and on February 27, 2020 DDOT declined to provide Commissioner Krepp with a copy of the aforementioned document.

ANC6B is puzzled by DDOT's refusal to provide Commissioner Krepp with the study and we therefore ask as the members of ANC6B for a copy of the document.

Please contact Commissioner Denise Krepp, at 6B10@anc.dc.gov if you have any questions about this letter.

Sincerely,

Brian Ready

Chair, ANC 6B